
Editor – Annaleah McAvoy 
2019 was another good year for CanPara! We ran a total of 5 issues with the following amount of pages 
per edition: 

• January-March: 48 

• April-May: 48 

• June-July: 48 

• August-September: 52 

• October-December: 48 
 
Submissions this year were more consistent as opposed to 2018’s numbers. 65% of articles received were 
from jumpers who randomly wrote-in while 35% of articles were sought-out (usually over e-mail or 
comments made from an event on Facebook).  

Photo Submissions were much more consistent and a lot higher than 2018’s numbers. Due to the 
high volume, many were not published. If this continues to persist, we will have to revisit our formatting 
with the designer so that more can fit in our pages and we will need to update/add photos to the 
Facebook page (at least 6-8 times a month). 
 
Vic continues to be the dedicated layout designer behind the CanPara pages. We continue to work well 
while staying in communication about the direction of CanPara and the brand we are representing 
together. 
 
The translators continue to be amazing! Everyone really takes pride in their work and ensures that articles 
are translated almost as soon as they receive them. Not an easy feat during the jumping months. 
 
Things to look forward to: 2020 is already in full swing, we have another issue on the way (another 48 
pages) with articles ready for the issue after that one. I would like to tackle our social media spaces to 
keep the steady engagement of our readers who have been sharing amazing stories and photos over the 
last year. As always, I pride myself on working to create a better magazine and am always open to 
suggestions. 
 


